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Editorõs Notes 

VISIT OUR WEBSITE    
http://www.pwhbc.com 

Presidents Message  
Well, the month of January has not only been a very busy 
month for boys on the ice it has been very busy for the 
booster club and fans as well. 
 
Adin Hill was named ñPlayer of the Monthò for the second 
month in a row as nominated by the booster club 
membership and non-member fans alike.  
Congratulations  to Adin for a job well done!  How many 
of us will stand and deflect hundreds or thousands of 
hockey pucks in a career. Truly a ñstand up guy!ò 
 
The big event this past month of course was the Fan Bus 
Trip to the ñfar northò community of Prince George, British 
Columbia.  For those who attended this trip they were 
treated like ñroyaltyò by the hockey community, the Prince 
George Hockey Club, the Prince George Tourism 
Officials, the local Prince George Citizen newspaper and 
local television at CKPG-TV.  Check out this newsletter 
for more personal experiences and comments as well as 
video and news about the trip on our Facebook pages.  A 
wonderful experience and great memories for those who 
participated.  You are all truly Ambassadors, Well Done! 
 
Be sure to check-out page (3) three for the end of the 
year Player Appearance Schedule.  Pick up a Hockey 
101 Program with the Supplemental Insert from the 
Trade-Deadline on January 10, 2015. A unique 
opportunity to collect autographs.  Speaking of 
autographs check out the photos and photo-posters we 
have at the booster club tables. The Season Ticket 
Holder ñMeet and Greetò is on Sunday, January 25, 2015.  
This is a ñticketed eventò only. But, a great opportunity to 
get those autographs.  Letôs GOooo HAWKS! 

Continued on Page  3 
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HAWKEY TALK NEWSLETTER  -  JANUARY 2015  

As you read this, the Booster Club will have completed its 
longest road trip of the season, an 18 hour excursion to 
Prince George, BC! It is amazing the outpouring of 
goodwill the Club is receiving prior to the trip. We'll detail 
it more in this newsletter, but here are some of the more 
interesting tidbits. It's almost like the members traveling 
are being treated like royalty. The swag bag from the 
Cougars office is really special, but we have heard that 
another group is planning something similar. I've seen a 
post on this and the thread is huge with people wanting to 
contribute to the bags - truly unreal. The local news 
station is also attending the game and may be 
interviewing some of the members. We hope to get 
copies of any aired footage so we can share on the 
booster club Facebook page(s). We also have a surprise 
for one player who will be celebrating his birthday at the 
first game. Should be fun! 
 
We are sort of an experiment in that we are the first group 
outside Prince George to attend the games there this 
year and obviously the first Booster Club as well. The 
team is looking at possibly setting up a Booster Club and 
will have their chance to see who all we are and what we 
do. Anytime we can showcase our group and help 
establish other groups, it is a ñwin-winò situation. 
 
There is one more trip scheduled for this season,  to 
Seattle. Though it's an up and back trip, it could prove to 
be an important game in the standings so we want to 
ensure it's a full bus. Stop by the table to get in on this 
trip!  All fans of the Winterhawks are welcome on-board 
the Fan Bus Trips. 
 

                                 HAPPY NEW YEARHAPPY NEW YEARHAPPY NEW YEAR    
   WISHING YOU WISHING YOU WISHING YOU 

HAPPINESS, HEALTH and HAPPINESS, HEALTH and HAPPINESS, HEALTH and 
PROSPERITYPROSPERITYPROSPERITY  



Page 2 

 

Booster Club Fan Bus Trips  
(PLEASE CALENDAR THESE DATES) 

 

Saturday, Nov 29, 2014  - Tri-Cities Americans 
 

Thursday, Jan 15 thru Monday, Jan 19, 2015 
North to Prince George via Cache Creek 

 
Saturday, Mar 21, 2015  -  Seattle 

 

Dates, Times, Players and  
Venues Subject to Change, please check at the Booster 

Club Table for updates! 

Booster Club General Membership Meetings  
2014-15 Hockey Season 

Board Members @ 4:00 pm 
General Membership @ 4:30 pm 

 
Saturday, Oct 11, 2014 vs. Seattle (MC) 

Saturday, Nov 8, 2014 vs. Kamloops (unk) 
Saturday, Dec 6, 2014 vs. Everett (VMC) 

Saturday, Jan 10, 2015 vs. Vancouver (VMC) 
Saturday, Feb 21, 2015 vs. Lethbridge (VMC) 

Saturday, Mar 21, 2014 vs. Prince George (VMC) 
 

February  -  Nominations and March  -  Elections 
ALL TIMES AND VENUES ARE SUBJECT TO CHANGE  

HAWKEY TALK NEWSLETTER  
 

John Fisher, Editor 
Caroline Thurston, Co-Editor 
Margaret ñMaggieò Allee, Co-Editor  

 
2014 - 15 Board of Directors  

 

President  -  Stuart Kemp 
Vice President  -  Holly Thorpe 
Corporate Secretary  -  John Fisher 
Treasurer  -  MaryEllen Brown 
Corresponding Secretary  -  Cathy Kemp 
Sgt at Arms  -  Ron Spencer 
Council Member  -  Jim Majorowicz 
Council Member  -  Margaret ñMaggieò Allee 
Council Member  -  Megan Waletich 
Council Member  -  Richard Thomas 
Council Member  -  Elke Thomas 
Council Member  -  Marilyn Barnhart 

2013-14  
DONALD D. ICKES MEMORIAL TROPHY  
MOST POPULAR PLAYER OF THE YEAR  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
    
 

 

 
#28 - BRENDAN LEIPSIC  

CONTACT INFORMATION 
  

Portland Winterhawks Booster Club (PWHBC) 
Post Office Box 6768 

Portland, Oregon 97228-6768 
 

 Website:  www.pwhbc.com 
Email:  ñpwhbc@comcast.netò  

Twitter.com  -  ñPWHBCò  
Facebook.com:  -  ñPortland Winterhawks Booster Clubò and at 

ñPortlandWinterhawks BoosterClubò 
 

At All Home Games Staff Are Available at the Booster Club Table  
 
 

HAWKEY TALK NEWSLETTER  
 

Email:  HAWKEYTALK@gmail.com 
 

FM RADIO ASSIGNMENTS IN VENUES:  VMC 87.9  / MC (RG) 98.1  
 

BOOSTER CLUB LOCATIONS:  VMC ñCCò / MC ñA-12ò 

Your Portland Winterhawks Booster Club has won the 
top award for ñNon-Profit Transparencyò and ranks 
within the top 3,000 of the tens-of-thousands of Non-
Profits Nationwide. 
Check out www.pwhbc.com and ñclickò on the 
GuideStar Box at the top of the page for details. 
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PRESIDENTôS MESSAGE  (Continued from Page 1) 

 

In less than a month, we start the new membership 
signups and renewals. We have the new pins for the 
2015-16 season on order, so we'll be ready. Make sure 
you get in on the early signup to be entered to win a 
great prize. Membership rates will remain the same for 
next season and we appreciate your support. Feel free to 
spread the word about the club, invite your friends and 
seatmates to see us and be a part of the experience.  
 
Trade deadline came and went and the Hawks added a 
couple of players and traded another. It's always tough to 
see players go especially if they've spent a great deal of 
time here with the team. Brendan Burke had a nearly four 
year stint in Portland and now looks to end his WHL days 
in Calgary for the Hitmen. Brendan was usually one of 
the first players to start on the ornaments and in our two 
Shop With A Hawk events, was one of the first to take his 
charge shopping. We wish him well wherever his career 
takes him. The Hawks also added Adam Henry, a gritty 
defenseman who played in Lethbridge, Seattle and 
Saskatoon along with goaltender Evan Johnson in the 
Calgary trade and - not involved in any trades - added 
Austin Gray from the Cariboo Cougars. One other last 
minute trade saw Mitchell Walter move from the 
Edmonton Oil Kings for a draft pick next year. 
 
The Hawks also saw Ethan Price and Tyson Predinchuk 
leave the team to deal with matters outside the 
Winterhawks team. While doubtful that Tyson will be 
back next season as a 20 year old, Price will be just 18 
and could have an impact at next years' camp especially 
since the Hawks still own his WHL rights. Sometimes 
personal life situations are more important than hockey 
and we hope to see Ethan back with us next season. 
 
Now with rosters set, the Hawks can work towards a sixth 
WHL Western Conference championship and make 
inroads on that over the next couple of months. 
 
Make sure you keep up to date with the schedule of 
events in the coming weeks, lots of meet and greet 
opportunities which we will update on our email blasts 
and Facebook pages. 
 
Thank you again for being a part of the best Booster Club 
in the WHL. 
 
 
GO HAWKS! 

 

Player Appearance Schedule  

All Player Appearance are subject to  

Changes in Dates, Times or Players  

 

SEASON TICKET HOLDER  

MEET AND GREET 

Sunday, January 25, 2015  

(Ticketed Event Only)  

 

BURGERVILLE  

All Appearance are from 5:30 to 7:30 pm  

 

Hawthorne  -  Tuesday, Feb 3, 2015  

Schollôs Ferry  -  Tuesday, March 10, 2015  

 

 

LES SCHWAB  

All Appearance are from 4:30 to 6:00 pm  

Barbur Boulevard  -  Wednesday, February 11, 2015  

Hillsboro  -  Wednesday, March 4, 2015  

 

 

BUFFALO WILD WINGS  

Away Games Viewing  

Times listed are for Game Starts  

Be there Early  

No Playerôs at these Events 

Rose Budôs and Tom-A-Hawk will be Present  

 

Lloyd Center  -  Friday, Feb 6, 2015  -  7:35 pm  

Hazel Dell  -  Friday, Mar 20, 2015  -  7:00 pm  

 

 

_______________________________________ 

 

 

 

 

 

PHOTO CREDITS COURTESY OF 

 

BRYAN HEIM PHOTOGRAPHY  

DAYNA FJORD  

JIMMY BUDINSKI  

PORTLAND WINTERHAWKS HOCKEY CLUB  

AND OTHERS AROUND THE RINK  

 

THANK YOU 
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ROOKIE PROFILE:    BLAKE HEINRICH  

By Samantha Meese  
 
 
The scoop : Blake isnôt technically a rookie, having played in the USHL last season. But 
heôs new to the Winterhawks and quickly gaining popularity among fans, so I chose him for 
this monthôs profile.  
 
Fun with numbers : Blake was selected by the Hawks in the 12th round of the 2012 WHL 
Bantam Draft.  
 
The stats : Blake signed with the Winterhawks in January 2014 and a few months later, he 
joined the team for the WHL final, where he suited up for Game 4 against the Edmonton Oil 
Kings. Heôs also a top prospect of the Washington Capitals, who chose him in the fifth round of the 2013 NHL Draft. He 
spent the 2013-14 season with the Sioux City Musketeers of the United States Hockey League where he was the 
team's captain. Blake posted seven goals and nine assists for 16 points in 42 games in 2013-14 and he had three goals 
and 17 assists for 20 points in 42 games in 2012-13 with Sioux City. Prior to joining Sioux City, Blake was considered 
one of the best high school players in the state of Minnesota while playing at Hill-Murray High School. 
 
My take : Spend 5 minutes with Blake and you can easily see that heôs excited to be here and help the team. A lot of 
players say it, but itôs clear to see he means it.  He had me at his completely airborne, rink-long pass right into Austin 
Lotzôs hands in the pre-season, but I think the best is yet to come for this new addition to the Winterhawks roster. Look 
for a strong stretch run and playoff performance from Blake. And hopefully, if the Washington Capitals know whatôs 
good for them, a signed NHL deal. 
 
*Source: winterhawks.com 
 
What do you think of Portland so far ? 
Itôs awesome. I love the fan base and the history of the team.   
    
Can you tell us a little bit about your family ? 
I have an older sister whoôs 24.   

What do you do for fun in the off -season ?  
I train and work out, of course. For fun, I love to fish. Iôm an outdoorsy kind of guy.  
 
What has been the biggest change, challenge, or difference in transitioning to the WHL ? 
I spent two years in the USHL, and the biggest change to the WHL is the skill level.  
 
Are you attending a local high school or taking online classes ?  
I attend school at the rink with some of the other players. We have a professor who teaches the classes on-site.  
 
Now that you are here in Portland, what are your goals for this season ? 
Personal: to score 15 goals. Team: to win the Western Conference and Memorial Cup and to have the best record.  
 
Who was (were) your favorite player(s) growing up ? 
Ryan Suter.  

What was your favorite cartoon/TV show growing up ?  
Two and a Half Men.  
 
What is the most embarrassing song or musician on your iPod ?  
ñBarbie Girl.ò   
 

What was the last movie you saw, and how would you rate it ? 

The new Hobbit movie. I liked it. Itôs really good.   

 

Continued on Page 5 



Page 5 

 

ROOKIE PROFILE (Continued from Page 4) 

 
After your playing days are over, would you rather coach or become a ref (or something else) ? 
I would like to go back to school, but I definitely want to stay in hockey and maybe be a coach.      

Whatôs the one thing you would tell kids playing hockey, on what it takes to get to the WHL? What would you 
tell them about it takes to get to the next level ? 
Work hard. Believe in your talent. Follow your heart.   
 
What is the best part of being a Portland Winterhawk ? 
This is a great group of guys. We also have a great fan base; we get good support.   

 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

COMMENTS FROM THE PRINCE GEORGE, BRITISH COLUMBIA 

FAN BUS TRIP 

 

 

 
-

 will have the chance to reciprocate. p.s. 
loved the Zamboni.  
 
ðCecelia Stevens 
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 Now that the euphoria of the PG trip has somewhat 
subsided, I want to give a shout-out to our President, 
Stuart Kemp. 

Stuart, I just want to thank you for the job you do in 
representing the PWHBC. You are first class all the 
way. As you demonstrated in Prince George, you are 
entertaining, professional, and direct with your public 
interviews, be it radio or TV. You always show respect 
for our opponents (except for maybe Seattle...I'll give 
you that one), and represent the Portland 
Winterhawks Booster Club organization in the best 
way possible. You are an incredible person, and we 
are very fortunate to have you as our President. 
My sincere thanks to you for organizing the road trip to 
Prince George. It was AWESOME! I can only imagine 
the number of hours you invested in putting this trip 
together. From procuring the charter bus, the secure 
parking at Super 8, to the on-board snacks and 
entertainment....my favorite of which was the "Town's 
List" game... the scheduled stops, the motel/hotel 
reservations, game tickets, meet and greets....and the 
list is seemingly endless. Put simply, a trip I will never 
forget. And it happened because of you. I really had a 
blast! Thanks Stuart! You 'da man! 
 
- - Tom Dethloff 

Message from Chase De 
Leo for those that were on 
the bus trip to Prince 
George. 

ñThank you! Very cool of 
you guys to all come up to 
PG and support us, make 
sure you tell all of the 
booster club how much 
myself and the boys 
appreciated that!.ò 

Here's the streaming media report from back home. 
During both games, the broadcasters were 
constantly mentioning the Booster Club group, 
especially during last night's blowout. They kept 
saying that you guys were the only ones enjoying the 
game. But I have to say the highlight was the 
interview Stuart gave between periods. Nicely done 
Sir! You represented with the grace, style, and class 
that you always do. Major kudos Stuart!  
 
- - Dan Aronson 

A final shoutout to all the Portland Winterhawks 
Booster Club for taking the long trek to Prince 
George, BC. Great to chat and meet some of you 
during the last two days, thanks for the souvenirs, 
and the friendly conversations we had. You guys and 
gals are truly amazing, and I am proud to have met 
you. Enjoy this evening, and have a safe trip home 
tomorrow!  
 
- - Susan-Chuck Chin 
    Prince George 

PWHBC Thank you for the 
Extraordinary commitment 
and sacrifice to our team, 
enduring the arduous 
journey to PG and cheering 
us on. #ALLIN 
 
- - Rich Campbell 
     Strength and 
Conditioning Coach 
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JANUARY 2015 

When the last newsletter came out, the players were on their way home to spend the 
holidays with their families during the Leagueôs annual holiday break, but three of our 
players represented their Countries on one of the biggest stages in hockey. 

Captain Nic Petan (Canada), Oliver Bjorkstrand (Denmark), and Chase De Leo (USA) all 
made the final rosters for their countries and traveled to Toronto and Montreal for the 
World Junior Championship beginning on Dec. 26.  

Each of our three players did outstanding in the tournament and took full advantage of 
the opportunity. Chase scored the shootout winner to give USA their first win of the 
tournament, while Oliver led Denmark in scoring as he helped his team earn their first 
win in a World Junior Championship.  

Nic also shone at the tournament, helping lead Canada to its first gold medal since 2009. 
He tied for first place in scoring in the tournament with Canadian teammates Connor 
McDavid and Sam Reinhart, completing the tournament with four goals and seven 

assists for 11 points. His prolific output included a hat trick against Slovakia to advance Canada to the final round. He is 
now the Winterhawksô all-time leading scorer at the World Junior Championship with 16 points in 13 games over the last 
two years. 

While the teams battled in Toronto and Montreal at World Junior, the rest of the Hawks returned to Portland ahead of 
the teamôs annual New Yearôs Eve bash. It was a special experience for the fans as they skated with the players on the 
Moda Center ice following the game, with many fans sticking around until midnight when we rang in the New Year with a 
balloon drop. The New Yearôs Eve game is a great tradition, and a fun way for fans to interact with our players in an 
informal setting 

Now that we are into the second half of the season, weôll play the majority of our remaining games within the U.S. 
Division. In fact, by the end of January, every remaining road game over the rest of the regular season will be against a 
team in our division. These divisional matchups will be extremely important as we look ahead to establishing a solid 
playoff position. Our division is incredibly tight, and each game is an important four-point night.  

As we head into the stretch run, Iôm writing this just 48 hours before the WHL trade deadline. While the deadline is still 
to come, earlier this week we made two deals.  

First, we exchanged goaltenders with the Calgary Hitmen, sending veteran Brendan Burke to Calgary in exchange for 
rookie Evan Johnson and a 2016 Bantam Draft pick. Over the past four years with the Winterhawks, Brendan has had a 
great career on and off the ice, and was a key contributor to the success the team. He has enjoyed in his time in 
Portland. Brendan has been a great representative for the Winterhawks and we wish him nothing but the best as he 
continues his career in Calgary.  

We also added to our blueline depth when we acquired veteran defenseman Adam Henry, a 20-year-old from the 
Saskatoon Blades, in exchange for a 2017 Bantam Draft pick. 

Weôre approaching the best time of year, as the division races heat up and teams jockey for playoff position. Thank you 
for all your support this season, and we look forward to hearing you cheer us on the rest of the way!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Page 8 

Hello once again, and thanks for allowing me to share my thoughts with you 

guys every week(?). This past week and a half or so has been incredibly busy 

for the Winterhawks, with the trade deadline coming to pass this past 

Saturday. The Hawks were active, as I think everyone expected them to be, 

and pressing for yet another conference title, league title, and a shot at the 

Memorial Cup. 

For much of the past week, Iôve been thinking about the WHL trade deadline, 

and the frenzy of internet activity that surrounds it. I know that itôs fun to 

gossip, speculate, and try to handicap what deals will be happening and 

when, myself and Andy Kemper have those types of conversations often. But, I wish we would see a bit 

more restraint on the part of many parties in public. Iôve gotten a chance to get close to many players 

over the last six years of working with the team, and believe me there is a very real and human side to all 

that speculation and comment that you see online. 

Brendan Burke was one of my favorite players to talk to off the ice. He is a young man who always had 

time to speak candidly and honestly with me, and he also had a sharp sense of humor. The last week 

was a difficult one for me, difficult to see him head out to Calgary. I think the move was right, and will 

give him a chance to compete to start on one of the top teams in the Eastern Conference. But it still was 

painful for me to say goodbye last Tuesday and wish him the best in Calgary. And Iôm not in the room; 

Iôm not one of the boys that spent the better part of the last 3 and a half years in the trenches with 

Brendan. Trades are tough. Everyone knows theyôre a part of the league, and I think a valuable part of 

preparing these young men for their lives after the WHL, be it in the workplace or in professional hockey. 

But it doesnôt make it any easier on those involved, from the GMôs, to the Coaches, to the Players. 

At the same time, Iôm excited to see what the new players arriving in Portland bring. Adam Henry was 

always a player I kept a close eye on once he arrived in Seattle last season. Heôs going to bring a 

veteran presence to the Hawksô blueline, and add some scoring depth as well as the season goes on. 

Evan Johnson is a new goaltender to the WHL, but thereôs definitely some excitement to see what he 

brings to the Hawks when he takes the crease for the first time. And Mitchell Walter should bring some 

speed and tenacity to the Hawks forward group.  

Trades are exciting; they are a chance for players to make a second first impression, and for teams to 

improve as they head down the stretch for the playoffs. They can create 

champions, stockpile teams for the future, or give a player a fresh start he 

needs. But itôs important to remember that these are actual young men being 

dealt, and actual lives being changed. And hopefully we can all remember to 

treat the rumors, speculation, and sometimes aggressive language around 

this time of year with a bit of grace and civility. As the best fan base in the 

WHL, Iôd expect nothing less. 

Now, letôs get pumped up and ready for what I think could be one of the most 

exciting regular season division races in recent history. Go Hawks! 

 

 

By Todd Vrooman, Radio Announcer and Broadcast Communications  

Manager for the Hawks.  Catch him with Andy Kemper bringing you the best 

of Portland Winterhawks hockey on the radioé 
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By Samantha Meese  

Survival Instincts  

As Iôm writing this column, the Portland Winterhawks are currently tied for second 

place in the U.S. Division with the Spokane Chiefs. Itôs not the first place weôre 

used to, but we can see it from here. Itôs hard not to think that at this time last year, the boys were heading into what 

would become a 21-game winning streak. Alas, this just simply isnôt that kind of season. Nonetheless, I still firmly 

believe that based on where the team is today, the stretch run will be their finest hour of the season. Therefore, itôs 

time once again for the annual list of tips and tricks for surviving the busiest time of the hockey season. 

Get back to basics . A lot of emphasis has been placed this season on the #driveforfive, perhaps too much. After 

seeing the team go from glorious highs like the weekend of World Junior gold medals and back-to-back shutouts to 

the loss of a beloved goalie to the Calgary Hitmen and a dreary Wednesday night in Spokane, I think the time has 

come to stop worrying about championships and get back to why they play the game in the first place. Thereôs a 

funny thing about winning that Iôve just begun to realize this season: it isnôt always as fun as it looks, especially when 

the pressure to win overtakes the love of the game.  I have never bought tickets for a Winterhawks game for the sole 

purpose of expecting victory. I expect the boys to give their very best every night. If the game is well-played and the 

scoreboard just doesnôt go their way, then so be it. This is a development league and losing is part of the lesson. As 

we head to the stretch run amid up-and-down scoreboards, fan support is more important than ever.  In the revolving 

door that is major junior hockey, fansô support of our team is the one thing about any season that never changes. No 

matter what else happens, the team can always count on us to be there for them. So perhaps the question isnôt ñwill 

the Winterhawks win another Western Conference title?ò or ñwill they get to number one in the U.S. Division? For me, 

the question I ask myself before every game is ñam I willing to stay the course with the Hawks no matter what?ò For 

me anyway, the answer is yes. Like not eating Pepperidge Farm cookies for breakfast, it took some doing, but Iôve 

found that the key to surviving the season is to stop caring whether the team hangs another banner and start caring 

about whether they do their very best every night. If the answer to the latter is yes, then it will have been a good 

season.  

Itôs all Adin Hill from here. I was always a supporter of Brendan Burke as the starter for this team, but when I first 

saw Adin at training camp last year, I silently began to wonder if Brendanôs days were numbered. Mac Carruth ended 

his WHL career as the most victorious goalie in Winterhawks history. Heôs a hard act to follow. Somehow I knew 

Brendan would have to finish out his WHL career elsewhere. Heôs in a good place to do it: the Calgary Hitmen are 

fifth in the Eastern Conference and third in the Central Division, well poised for a strong stretch run and playoffs. Heôs 

in good hands and I hope they treat him well. Of course, there is added pressure on Adin now that heôs earned the 

starting spot: he will have to keep earning it. Something tells me that wonôt be a problem: one of the reasons I have 

always equally supported Adin is that the team plays with more confidence in front of him. Itôs not a slight against 

Brendan: itôs just something thatôs easily obvious when you pay attention to detail.  

Remember, Orange Milano cookies are not a food group. After a disaster-prone 2014 that involved getting lost on the 

road to Kelowna, getting into a car accident the first night of playoffs and getting laid off from my job, Iôm more than 

ready for 2015. Thatôs why I signed up for the 5K portion of the Shamrock Run.  

 

 

Continued on Page  10 
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THE FACE-OFF SPOT  (Continued from Page 9) 

Itôs my goal to start the year off right and that means no cookies for breakfast and physical fitness every day. In short, 

Iôm following the fine example of the Winterhawks. Aside from Oliverôs off-night indulgence in nachos, generally they 

are the epitome of fitness, discipline and commitment to excellence. They are an inspiration and a good example to 

follow. Now mind, if Pepperidge Farm brings back my all-time favorite Amaretto Milano cookies, then all bets are off. 

But for now Iôm going to follow the fine example of the Winterhawks: put the down the cookies, put on the running 

shoes and get with the fitness and nutrition program.  So if anyone sees me hiding in a corner at the rink with a Ruby 

Jewel ice cream treat in the next 60 days, you have my express permission to chirp me all you want. 

 

___________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

A great welcome from the community members who 
met us when we arrived at our hotel in Prince George, 
the staff and ownership of the PG Cougars, and the 
many Cougar fans who came up to us at the game 
and welcomed us and thanked us for making the trip.  
 
- - Gordon Huiras 

Prince George Visitor Information Centre  

MOORE FROM PRINCE GEORGE 

Rowdy -Cat Photo Op  


